CONGRESSWOMAN MARiA E. SALAZAR COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS

27TH DistricT OF FLORIDA COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS

U.S. HousE OF REPRESENTATIVES
W asHINGTON, D.C. 20515

3/23/2023

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DelLauro:

I am requesting funding for the City of Miami Golden Pines Neighborhood Roadway and
Drainage Improvements Project for fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this
project is the City of Miami, located at 3500 Pan American Drive, Miami, Florida, 33133.

The funding would be used to increase drainage capacity around the neighborhood and
drastically reduce flooding and ponding issues. This project will also improve roadway
conditions, provide safer pedestrian routes to parks and schools, and allow for the upgrade of
water service. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help prevent
flooding and improve roadway conditions.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title
VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C. 1381 et seq.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Congresswoman Maria Elvira Salazar



